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February 19,2015

Ms. Katie Philpott
Director of Boards and Commissions
South Carolina Governor's Office
1205Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Qeterr60 tc~--------
Dear Ms. Philpott:

Please find attached applications for reappointment to the Lexington County Community
Mental Health Board. These appointments are for four years to expire in 2019.

The following were approved by the Delegation for reappointment at their February lih
meeting.

Mr. George H. "Smokey" Davis*
204 Barnacle Drive, Lexington, SC 29072

SD 18/HD 87

Ms. Marilyn C. Barnes
605 Willis Street, Batesburg, SC 29006

SD 39IHD 23

Ms. Sandra Stenstrom Knight
246 Grandflora Lane, Columbia, SC 29212

SD 18/HD 85

Mr. Jeffrey Herbert Morehouse
309Newridge Road, Lexington, SC 29072

SDI8/HD 69

Ms. Karen Lurline Tingen
224 Coachman Drive, Lexington, SC 29072

SD 18/HD69
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If I may be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me or Mrs. Linda Griffith in
our Delegation Office.

Sincerely,

~f~
Nikki G. Setzler, Chai~

CC: Mr. Richard Acton, Dir. (rla78@scdmhorg)
Mr. Darren Rogers, Sr., Chr. (rogersflair@yahoo.com)
Ms. Becky Comalander (btc06@Scdmhorg)
Ms. Jenifer Sharpe (jms58@scdmhorg)

Attachments: Governor's Office Applicationfor Boards, Commissions, and Committees

*Katie, please note that you requested that I not send another form to your regarding Mr. George
H. Davis' reappointment as he was just appointed to serve an unexpired term in November 2014.


